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June 1993 finds me completing my twenty-second year as a member of the faculty at Noble and Greenough School in Dedham, Massachusetts. What was a very traditional boys’ New England prep school when I joined in 1971 has grown remarkably over those years. While it maintains much of what is good about a small, caring community of learners, it is very much an institution of the 1990s, with all of the attendant excitement and conflict that entails. The school is twice as big, coed, far from the white/Anglo-Saxon/Protestant institution it was. It is much better academically and artistically, and while athletics no longer are as central as they were, the program is better and teams are winning.
I was hired to develop a community service program and have stayed because I have been able to change my job regularly without changing my address. I’ve taught history, social studies, English, what is known as Growth Education (read sexuality, substances, decisions, and issues of adolescence). I’ve coached rowing, soccer, hockey, and even rugby at various levels from middle school to varsity. I lived in a dorm for a dozen years. I have been academic dean, head of the middle school, a department chair, and am currently director of financial aid and assistant headmaster. I suspect there may be a few more stops along the way.
Jenny and I have been married for sixteen years. She teaches history and Latin at Dedham Country Day School nearby. Sarah is fifteen and finishing her first year at Milton Academy. Sam is fourteen and about to start his final year at Dedham Country Day.
In 1985 I traded jobs, houses, cars, all but families, with a teacher from the Christ Church Grammar School just outside Perth, Western Australia. We had a fabulous year living, working, and traveling in that remote corner of the world. In 1990, during a sabbatical, we spent about five months traveling in a small motorhome around the U.S.A. and Canada. Summers for more than a dozen years have been spent restoring an old house we acquired in the small fishing village of Isle au Haut, Maine. There we have delighted in restoring the old while also creating an efficient home with solar energy and low resource use. It will be a lifelong effort.
As a family we have developed our love for islands, remote places, and a life which is as uncluttered by the commercialism of American life as we can make it. Our love for travel has taken us to Nepal as well as many shorter expeditions about the U.S. and Canada, and the Caribbean. More than once in the past twenty-five years 1 have been in a conversation with someone about the progress of our lives and begun to feel badly because I have found each step to be, if not easier, definitely much better, and that has not been the case for them. We have been blessed with a good life to date.

